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PARK LIGHTING IMPROVEMENTS

Project Details

• Locations of project work:

• Ken Mitchell Park

• Colorado Park

• Donelson Park

• City Council at the October 15, 2019 City 
Council Meeting requested the Park Lighting 
Improvements be formally bid 

• Project was formally bid and only 1 bid from 
Musco Sports Lighting, LLC was received on 
November 27, 2019



Project Details (continued)

• Musco Sports Lighting, LLC met all of the 

formal bid requirements

• Musco is part of the national bidding 

cooperative entitled Sourcewell Cooperative

• City’s Procurement utilizes Sourcewell for other 

City projects

• Musco is:

• In good standing with the State of Colorado

• The most responsive and responsible bid

• Within the budgeted amount for the project and 

can complete the installations in 2020



Project Details (continued)

• Project amount is $207,800.00 – was approved in 

City’s 2020 Annual Budget – Recreation Capital 

• The 2019 grant funding from 2 Adams County 

Open Space Grants (Ken Mitchell Park and 

Colorado Park) was carried over to 2020 Budget

• Lighting is LED, dark sky technology, has 

satellite link controls, and has a 25 year 

warranty that covers materials and onsite labor

• Project consists of lighting installation of:

• New basketball courts at Ken Mitchell Park and 

Donelson Park

• Tennis courts, basketball court, and parking lot 

lighting at Colorado Park









BID AWARD REQUEST

The most responsive and responsible bid to 
perform the required services is Musco Sports 
Lighting, LLC, and they are part of the national 
bidding cooperative entitled Sourcewell 
Cooperative.  

Staff recommends to City Council the awarding 
of a contract for the Park Lighting Improvements 
Project to Musco Sports Lighting, LLC in the 
amount of $207,800.00.

Questions?


